NON-SUBSTANTIVE CHANGE REQUEST JUSTIFICATION
OMB CONTROL NUMBER 3060-0816

[bookmark: _GoBack]August 1, 2019, the Commission adopted rule changes in FCC 19-79 affecting information collection 3060-0816 on FCC Form 477.  These included both changes in the reporting of deployment data and changes in the reporting of subscriber data.  The Office of Management and Budget approved the revised information collection on March 27, 2020.  The FCC has not published notice of the approval. On March 23, the Broadband DATA Act was signed into law.  This Act, among other things, directs the FCC to continue collecting subscriber data in the same manner that it did before the August 2019 Order.  It does not affect the collection of deployment data. We are therefore revising our supporting statement and estimated burdens to reflect this non-substantive change for your approval.  


